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School Board Meetings
The upcoming Garner-Hayfield-Ventura School Board meetings will be held as
follows:
• Monday, August 9, 2021, 6:30pm
• Monday, September 13, 2021, 6:30pm

The meetings will be held in the high school media center. Visitors are welcome to
attend.

Athletic Contest Admission
By Ryan Schmalen, GHV Athletic Director

Hello GHV Cardinal Fans! As the 2021-22 school year draws near, I am sure you are looking forward to the upcoming
sports seasons. Instead of always worrying about having cash for admission, we have two other options available. For
GHV home games, an option that is offered to Cardinal Fans is the opportunity to purchase coupon booklets at the high
school office. Each booklet costs $25/booklet and has six coupons for event admission to be used only at GHV home
events. If you are a super-avid sports fan and attend home games throughout the entire year (we have over 40 home
games a year), GHV Athletics is offering another option too. You can buy an Individual Adult Athletic Pass for $100, and
this will get you into ALL home events (except state sponsored tournaments). These passes are non-transferable, and
are available from Jan at our high school office. If you have any questions, please email GHV Athletic Director, Ryan
Schmalen at rschmalen@ghvschools.org.

School Pictures
Individual school pictures will be taken as follows:
Elementary: Fri., September 10 Middle School: Wed., August 25 High School: Mon., August 23

Free Lunch for the 2021-2022 School Year
We are happy to announce that we are bringing in a food service management company next year for our students. We
are also excited to announce that Garner-Hayfield-Ventura will have meals free next year for ALL STUDENTS.

If parents would like to waive or reduce registration fees, they will still need to fill out an application and sign a waiver.
The application can be found on our website and can be returned to hfischer@ghvschools.org or to the District Office at
the High School. If you have any questions, please contact Holly Fischer at hfischer@ghvschools.org.
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Waiver of Student Fees
Students whose families meet the income guidelines for free and reduced lunch, the Family Investment Program (FIP),
Supplemental Security Income (SSI), transportation assistance under open enrollment, or who are in foster care are
eligible to have their student fees waived or partially waived. Students whose families are experiencing a temporary
financial difficulty may be eligible for a temporary waiver of student fees. Parents or students who believe they may
qualify for temporary financial hardship should contact the school secretary at registration time for a waiver form. This
waiver does not carry over from year to year and must be completed annually. If you feel that you would qualify for this
waiver please contact the superintendent's office prior to registration so that the necessary paperwork can be completed
before your mail-in or online registration is completed.

Open Enrollment
Parents/guardians considering the use of the open enrollment option to enroll their child/ren in another public school
district in the state of Iowa should be aware of the following dates:

September 1, 2021 - Last date for open enrollment requests for entering kindergarten students, preschool special
education students, and those students falling under the "good cause" definition for the 2021-22 school year.
March 1, 2022 - Last date for regular open enrollment requests for the 2022-2023 school year.

Student Fees Schedule for 2021-2022
Textbook Fees:

4-Year-Old Preschool Milk Fee
TK-4th Grade
5th-8th Grade
9th-12th Grade

Meal Fees:
All meals are free for students in the
2021-2022 school year and will be
provided by a food service management
agency, excluding a la carte items and
extra milk. You can add money to your
family lunch account through SchoolPay
on our website (www.ghvschools.org).

Adult Entree
Extra milk

Graduation Fee:
Class of 2022

$70.00
$40.00
$65.00
$85.00

$3.85
$0.55

$50.00

Optional Fees:
School Instrument Rental
TK-8th Activity Ticket

Supplies:
Instrumental Music Uniform Supplies
Vocal Music Uniform Supplies
Athletic Towel/Laundry Supplies

(each sport; max of 3 per student)

Other Fees:
Photocopy
Produced DVD @ HS
Lamination
Transparencies
Computer disk
Personal laser printer copy

$45.00
$25.00

$20.00
$9.00
$11.00

$0.15/page
$5.00
$0.50/foot
$1.00/each
$1.00
$0.25/page

ChromeBooks for Students in Grades 5-12
GHV has a 1:1 ChromeBook program for students in grades 5-12. Students are issued school ChromeBooks to be used
at home and at school.

Students kept ChromeBooks over the summer, so students in grades 6-12 should bring their fully charged ChromeBook
to school with them on the first day of school.

New 6-12 students will receive their ChromeBook on the first day of school. GHV 5th graders will receive their
ChromeBooks within the first few days of school.
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The ChromeBook loan agreement and permission to use technology forms are included with JMC online registration.
More information can be found at www.ghvschools.org/ChromeBooks111.aspx. Questions can be directed to Brenda
Haag, GHV Technology Director at bhaag@ghvschools.org.

GHV Registration
In-Person: Wednesday, August 11 from 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. GHV Elementary School in Garner

Registration this year for the GHV Schools will be done online. By using the SchoolPay option on the GHV website, you
can register from home. If you are not familiar with that system, or do not have computer access, there will be computers
available at the GHV Elementary School on Wednesday, August 11, 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. for you to use.

High School Students
All high school students will need to pick up a folder during the two weeks before school starts (8:00am-2:30pm). They
also will be available on registration day (see top of 1st page) at the Elementary. The following forms MAY be required
for your high school student:

● Good Conduct Code (all 9th graders & new students, needed in order to participate in any extra-curricular or
co-curricular activities, including sports, music, etc.)

● Dental Screening Form (all 9th graders and new students)
● Picture Order Form (all grades 9-11, pictures on 1st day of school)
● Sports Physical and Concussion forms are available online and in the kiosk across from the high school office.

High School Schedule Changes
Mrs. Bierle, high school counselor, will be available for schedule changes on the following dates: August 11, 11am-6pm;
August 17, 1:30-7:30 pm; August 18, 9am-3pm

Preschool, TK, and Kindergarten Parents
If you completed the registration information this spring or summer, you will not need to complete another form. At this
time, only registration fees for TK and Kindergarten will need to be paid. If there are any changes to your registration
papers (address/phone/work, etc.), please update the office.

TK and Kindergarten Before School Conferences
Before School conferences for TK & Kindergarten will be held on Thursday, August 19, 4-8pm, and Monday, August
23, 10am-6pm. Sign-up will be done online at: http://myconferencetime.com/ghve

1st-4th Grade Open House
Open House will be held on Wednesday, August 18, from 4-6pm in your child’s classroom. We encourage students and
parents to come get a chance to visit with your child’s teacher, check out the classroom, and drop off your school
supplies prior to the first day of school.

5th-8th Grade Open House
Open House will be held on Wednesday, August 18, 9am-6pm. Students may come and go to visit lockers and walk
schedules.
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9th Grade & New High School Student Orientation
Orientation will be held Tuesday, August 17, 6:30pm at the GHV High School Auditorium.

TK-12th Grade First Day of School
Grades TK & Kdg: Staggered Start (Individual letters to be mailed to TK & Kdg families to inform them of their child’s start date.)

Tuesday, August 24: ½ of students begin
Wednesday, August 25: No TK or Kdg classes
Thursday, August 26: Other ½ of students begin
Friday, August 27: All TK & Kdg students together

Grades 1-8: Monday, August 23, start time - 8:20am

• School hours: 8:20am-3:20pm, with 2:20pm early dismissal on most Wednesdays
• 7th & 8th graders will begin their day at the high school on the first day and every day.

Grades 9-12: Monday, August 23, start time - 8:25am

• School hours: 8:25am-3:25pm, with 2:25pm early dismissal on most Wednesdays

Adult Athletic Passes
All Home Athletic Events Pass - $100  (8/1/21-7/31/22)

Six Home Athletic Events Pass - $25

Passes can be purchased at the high school office or through SchoolPay. These passes do not cover the cost of state
events or tournaments.

GHV Building Access and Breakfast
PS-8 doors open at: 8:00am (for all students)

• Breakfast served from 8:00-8:15am in East Lunchroom for all grades.
• 7th & 8th grade students should go directly to the high school for period 1 before 8:15am and may eat breakfast

there.

HS doors open at: 7:45am (students eating breakfast or with a scheduled activity, all other students able to come inside at 8am)

Meet Our Office Staff
Elementary - Michael J. Meyering, Elementary Principal

Nikki Renner - nrenner@ghvschools.org
Phone: 641.923.2831
Fax: 641.925.1533

High School - Shawn Miller, High School Principal

Beth Hawe - bhawe@ghvschools.org
Jan Bier - jbier@ghvschools.org
Phone: 641.923.2632
Fax: 641.923.1532

Middle School - Debra Steenhard, Middle School Principal
Connie Hackenmiller - chackenmiller@ghvschools.org
Phone: 641.923.7124
Fax: 641.925.1533

District Office - Ken Kasper, Superintendent
Holly Fischer - hfischer@ghvschools.org
Paula Laird - plaird@ghvschools.org
Phone: 641.923.2718
Fax: 641.925.1532

4 of 12

mailto:nrenner@ghvschools.org
mailto:bhawe@ghvschools.org
mailto:jbier@ghvschools.org
mailto:chackenmiller@ghvschools.org
mailto:hfischer@ghvschools.org
mailto:plaird@ghvschools.org


SafeHomes Pledge Sign-Up
With the new school year upon us, we once again have the SafeHomes pledge sign up available to interested parents.
The pledge form was included in your school registration materials, or you may access it online on the ASAP website
listed below.

SafeHomes is a network of parents working together to provide a safe home: safe from alcohol, tobacco, marijuna and
other drugs; and a safe social environment for underage youth. It is designed to be a communication network for parents
to connect with other parents who have a strong commitment to keeping our children safe.

Allies for Substance Abuse Prevention (ASAP) encourages parents to sign the pledge and join a group of parents
dedicated to providing a safe environment for youth to socialize, understanding that we do not accept the underage use
of alcohol, tobacco, or drugs in our homes or on our property.

The pledge form can be found at http://asap4hc.com/safehomes-programs/

We ask interested parents to sign a new pledge form each school year.

SAMHSA - Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services
Administration
Use these 5 Goals when talking to kids about alcohol and other drugs.

Research shows that parents are the #1 reason young people decide not to drink. So, start talking to your children about
alcohol before they start drinking—as early as 9 years old. Even if it doesn’t
seem like it, they really do hear you.

1. Show you disapprove of underage drinking and other drug misuse.

Over 80 percent of young people ages 10–18 say their parents are the leading influence on their decision
whether to drink. Send a clear and strong message that you disapprove of underage drinking and misuse of
other drugs.

2. Show you care about your child’s health, wellness, and success.

Young people are more likely to listen when they know you’re on their side. Reinforce why you don’t want your
child to drink or use other drugs—because you want your child to be happy and safe. The conversation will go a
lot better if you’re open and you show concern.

3. Show you’re a good source of information about alcohol and other drugs.

You want your child to make informed decisions about alcohol and other drugs with reliable information about
their dangers. You don’t want your child to learn about alcohol and other drugs from unreliable sources.
Establish yourself as a trustworthy source of information.

4. Show you’re paying attention and you’ll discourage risky behaviors.

Show you’re aware of what your child is up to, as young people are more likely to drink or use other drugs if they
think no one will notice. Do this in a subtle way, without prying.

5. Build your child’s skills and strategies for avoiding underage drinking and drug use.

Even if you don’t think your child wants to drink or try other drugs, peer pressure is a powerful thing. Having a
plan to avoid alcohol and drug use can help children make better choices. Talk with your child about what they
would do if faced with a decision about alcohol and drugs, such as texting a code word to a family member or
practicing how they’ll say “no thanks.”

Keep it low-key. Don’t worry, you don’t have to get everything across in one talk. Plan to have many short talks.
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The Family Education Rights and Privacy Act of 1974
Public Law 93-389, 88 (Statute 571.74, August, 1974) extends certain rights to parents and/or students of majority age.
The purpose of this letter is to inform you of these rights. The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District
maintains records of (1) birthday, birthplace, phone, home address, and names of parents, (2) education aptitude,
achievement and grades, (3) school attendance and (4) health data on every student. Parents or students of majority age
have the right to review these records, prevent them from being disclosed to non-school personnel under certain
circumstances, challenge the records and offer additional information to the records. You may exercise these rights by
contacting your school administrative office. The school retains the right to release directory information in the form of
lists including names, grades, home addresses, parent names and phone numbers. You may deny the school the right to
release any or all of this information by contacting your school administrative office. The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura
Community School District will forward education records to other school districts, on request, in which the student
seeks or intends to enroll. Unless the parent or student of majority age objects, education records are sent automatically
to other school districts making such a request.

Asbestos Information
In the past, asbestos was used extensively in building materials because of its insulating, sound absorbing, and fire
retarding capabilities. Virtually any building constructed before the late 1970s contained some asbestos. Intact and
undisturbed asbestos materials generally do not pose a health risk. Asbestos materials, however, can become hazardous
when, due to damage or deterioration over time, they release fibers. If the fibers are inhaled, they can lead to health
problems, such as cancer and asbestosis. In 1986, Congress passed the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act
(AHERA), which requires schools to be inspected to identify any asbestos containing building materials. Suspected
asbestos-containing building materials were located, sampled (or assumed), and rated according to condition and
potential hazard. Every three years, the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District or School has conducted a
re-inspection to determine whether the condition of the known or assumed asbestos containing building materials
(ACBM) has changed and to make recommendations on managing or removing the ACBM. At the last re-inspection,
conducted on December, 2016, all materials listed in the Management Plan as asbestos containing (or assumed to be
asbestos-containing) were inspected and found to be in good condition. The law further requires an asbestos
management plan to be in place by July 1989. The Garner-Hayfield- Ventura Community School District developed a
plan, as required, which has been continually updated. The plan has several ongoing requirements: publish a notification
on management plan availability and the status of asbestos activities; educate and train its employees about asbestos
and how to deal with it; notify short-term or temporary workers on the locations of the asbestos containing building
materials; post warning labels in routine maintenance areas where asbestos was previously identified or assumed;
follow set plans and procedures designed to minimize the disturbance of asbestos containing building materials; and
survey the condition of these materials every six months to assure that they remain in good condition. It is the intention
of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District to comply with all federal and state regulations controlling
asbestos and to take whatever steps are necessary to ensure students and employees a healthy and safe environment in
which to learn and work. You are welcome to review a copy of the asbestos management plan in the school district
administrative office during regular business hours. Kris Hanson is our designated asbestos program coordinator, and all
inquiries regarding the asbestos plan and asbestos-related issues should be directed to him at 641-923-2718.

Homeless Students
Subtitle B of Title VII of the McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Act (Title X, Part C, of the No Child Left Behind Act)
defines "homeless" as follows: The term "homeless children and youths" (A) Means individuals who lack a fixed, regular,
and adequate nighttime residence (within the meaning of section 103(a)(1)); (B) Includes-- (i) Children and youths who
are sharing the housing of other persons due to loss of housing, economic hardship, or a similar reason; are living in
motels, hotels, trailer parks, or camping grounds due to the lack of alternative adequate accommodations; are living in
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emergency or transitional shelters; are abandoned in hospitals; or are awaiting foster care placement; (ii) Children and
youths who have a primary nighttime residence that is a public or private place not designed for or ordinarily used as a
regular sleeping accommodation for human beings (within the meaning of section 103(a)(2)(C)); (iii) Children and youths
who are living in cars, parks, public spaces, abandoned buildings, substandard housing, bus or train stations, or similar
settings; and (iv) Migratory children (as such term is defined in section 1309 of the Elementary and Secondary Education
Act of 1965) who qualify as homeless for the purposes of this subtitle because the children are living in circumstances
described in clauses (i) through (iii). In accordance with Chapter 3, Iowa Administrative Code, The
Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District encourages homeless children and youth to enroll in school. The
board will make reasonable efforts to identify homeless children and youth of school age within the district, encourage
their enrollment, and eliminate existing barriers to their receiving an education that may exist in district policies or
practices. The designated coordinator for identification of homeless children is Angie Bierle. For more information, please
contact Angie Bierle at Garner-HayfieldVentura Community School District, 605 Lyon Street, Garner, IA 50438 or
641-923-2718, or Email: abierle@ghvschools.org.

District Gives Annual Notice of Rights of Students with Disabilities
Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 requires annual notification of parent/student rights in identification,
evaluation, and placement. The following is a description of the rights and options granted by federal law to students
with disabilities (handicaps). The intent of the law is to keep you fully informed concerning decisions about your child
and to inform you of our rights if you disagree with any of these decisions. You have the right to:

1. Have your child take part in, and receive benefits from, public education programs without discrimination because of his/her
disabling conditions.

2. Have the school district advise you of your rights and options under federal law.
3. Receive notice with respect to identification, evaluation, or placement of your child.
4. Have your child receive a free appropriate public education. This includes the rights to be educated with nondisabled

students to the maximum extent appropriate. It also includes the right to have the school district make reasonable
accommodations to allow your child an equal opportunity to participate in school and school-related activities.

5. Have your child educated in facilities and receive services comparable to those provided nondisabled students.
6. Have your child receive special education and related services if he/she is found to be eligible under the Individuals with

Disabilities Education Act (IDEAPL.101.476) and/or general education intervention/ modifications outside of special
education under Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973.

7. Have evaluation, educational, and placement decisions made based upon a variety of information sources, and by persons
who know the students, evaluation data, and placement options.

8. Have transportation provided to and from an alternative placement setting at no greater cost to you than would be incurred if
the student were placed in a program operated by the district.

9. Have your child given an equal opportunity to participate in non-academic and extracurricular activities offered by the district.
10. Examine all relevant records relating to decisions regarding your child's identification, evaluation, educational program, and

placement.
11. Obtain copies of educational records at a reasonable cost unless the fee would effectively deny you access to the records.
12. A response from the district to reasonable request for explanations and interpretations of your child's records.
13. Request amendment of your child's educational records if there is reasonable cause to believe that they are inaccurate,

misleading, or otherwise in violation of the privacy rights of your child.
14. Request mediation, an impartial hearing, or review (appeal) related to decisions or actions regarding your child's

identification, evaluation, educational program, or placement. Hearing requests must be made to Ken Kasper,
Superintendent, (641) 923-2718.

15. Request a review (appeal) of the hearing should you not prevail.
16. Ask for payment of reasonable attorney fees if you are successful on your claim.
17. File a local grievance to resolve complaint of discrimination.

For further information, contact the Office of the Superintendent, (641) 923-2718.
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Notification of Rights Under FERPA for Elementary and Secondary Schools
The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) affords parents and students over 18 years of age ("eligible
students") certain rights with respect to the student's education records. These rights are: (1) The right to inspect and
review the student's education records within 45 days of the day the School receives a request for access. Parents or
eligible students should submit to the school principal a written request that identifies the record(s) they wish to inspect.
The school official will make arrangements for access and notify the parent or eligible student of the time and place
where the records may be inspected. (2) The right to request the amendment of the studentʼs education records that the
parent or eligible student believes are inaccurate, misleading, or otherwise in violation of the studentʼs privacy rights
under FERPA. Parents or eligible students who wish to ask the school to amend a record should write the school
principal, clearly identify the part of the record they want changed, and specify why it should be changed. If the School
decides not to amend the record as requested by the parent or eligible student, the school will notify the parent or
eligible student of the decision and advise them of their right to a hearing regarding the request for amendment.
Additional information regarding the hearing procedures will be provided to the parent or eligible student when notified
of the right to a hearing. (3) The right to privacy of personally identifiable information in the student's education records,
except to the extent that FERPA authorizes disclosure without consent. One exception, which permits disclosure without
consent, is disclosure to school officials with legitimate educational interests. A school official is a person employed by
the school as an administrator, supervisor, instructor, or support staff member (including health or medical staff and law
enforcement unit personnel); a person serving on the School Board; a person or company with whom the school has
outsourced services or functions it would otherwise use its own employees to perform (such as an attorney, auditor,
medical consultant, or therapist); a parent or student serving on an official committee, such as a disciplinary or grievance
committee; or a parent, student, or other volunteer assisting another school official in performing his or her tasks. A
school official has a legitimate educational interest if the official needs to record in order to fulfill his or her professional
responsibility. Upon request, the school discloses education records without consent to officials of another school district
in which a student seeks or intends to enroll, or is already enrolled if the disclosure is for purposes of the studentʼs
enrollment or transfer. [NOTE: FERPA requires a school district to make a reasonable attempt to notify the parent or
student of the records request unless it states in its annual notification that it intends to forward records on request.] (4)
The right to file a complaint with the U.S. Department of Education concerning alleged failures by the school to comply
with the requirements of FERPA. The name and address of the office that administers FERPA are: Family Policy
Compliance Office U.S. Department of Education 400 Maryland Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20202-8520

Notice: Corporal Punishment, Restraint, and Physical Confinement and Detention
State law forbids school employees from using corporal punishment against any student. Certain actions by school
employees are not considered corporal punishment. Additionally, school employees may use “reasonable and necessary
force, not designed or intended to cause pain” to do certain things, such as prevent harm to persons or property. State
law also places limits on school employees’ abilities tor restrain or confine and detain any student. The law limits why,
how, where, and for how long a school employee may restrain, or confine and detain, a child. If a child is restrained, or
confined and detained, the school must maintain documentation and must provide certain types of notice to the childʼs
parent. If you have any questions about this state law, please contact Debra Steenhard, Special Education Coordinator.
The complete text of the law and additional information is available on the Iowa Department of Education website:
www.iowa.gov/educate.
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Annual Notice of Non-Discrimination Policy Statement
The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District offers career and technical programs in the following service
areas:

● Agricultural Education
● Business Education
● Family and Consumer Sciences Education
● Industrial Education

It is the policy of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color,
national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation,
gender identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and its employment practices.
There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related
to this policy please contact the district’s Equity Coordinator: Shawn Miller, GHV High School Principal, 605 Lyons
Street, Garner, Iowa 50438, 641.923.2632, smiller@ghvschools.org.

Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) Notice for Directory Information
The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), a Federal law, requires that the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura
Community School District with certain exceptions, obtain your written consent prior to the disclosure of personally
identifiable information from your childʼs education records. However, the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School
District may disclose appropriately designated “directory information” without written consent, unless you have advised
the district to the contrary in accordance with district procedures. The primary purpose of directory information is to
allow the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District to include this type of information from your childʼs
education records in certain school publications.

Examples include:
• A playbill, showing your studentʼs role in a drama production;
• The annual yearbook;
• Honor roll or other recognition lists;
• Graduation programs; and
• Sports activity sheets, such as for wrestling, showing weight and height of team members.

Directory information, which is information that is generally not considered harmful or an invasion of privacy if released,
can also be disclosed to outside organizations without a parentʼs prior written consent. Outside organizations include,
but are not limited to, companies that manufacture class rings or publish yearbooks. In addition, two federal laws require
local educational agencies (LEAs) receiving assistance under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965
(ESEA) to provide military recruiters, upon request, with three directory information categories – names, addresses and
telephone listings – unless parents have advised the LEA that they do not want their studentʼs information disclosed
without their prior written consent. If you do not want the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District to
disclose directory information from your childʼs education records without your prior written consent, you must notify the
District in writing by August 18, 2021.

The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District has designated the following information as directory
information:

• Studentʼs name and address
• Participation in officially recognized activities and sports
• Telephone listing
• Weight and height of members of athletic teams
• Electronic mail address
• Photograph
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• Degrees, honors, and awards received
• Date and place of birth
• Major field of study
• The most recent educational agency or institution attended
• Dates of attendance
• Grade level
• Student ID number, user ID, or other unique personal identifier used to communicate in electronic systems that

cannot be used to access education records without a PIN, password, etc. (A studentʼs SSN, in whole or in part,
cannot be used for this purpose.)

These laws are: Section 9528 of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (20 U.S.C. § 7908), as amended, and 10
U.S.C. § 503(c), as amended.
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